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Hi Everyone 

 

I have just arrived home from the District Remembrance Service and Awards                 

presentation afternoon. What a great afternoon. My congratulations to Clyde & Districts 

for running this event it was a wonderful afternoon with a great buzz in the room. It is 

sad that we had to say goodbye to 17 members but it is a truly memorable way to do this. 

PCC Graeme’s rededication gave us all a great feeling and sent us away with a new positivity for Lions. The 

award presentation is always great to be a part of with clubs and members having worked hard to gain these. 

Congratulations to you all. It was great to catch up with everyone again after what seems like a very long time 

with the convention being cancelled. 

 

Yesterday I spent in Te Anau with a convention committee meeting for the next convention to be held there. 

There will be more information shortly but please note that next year the convention is earlier than usual          

being the 27/28th February, make a note in your diaries now to keep this free. As it is early in the year, we will 

need to have registrations in at the end of the year as Lions don’t usually meet in January. 

 

I now treasurers are having trouble with the International dues being in US dollars. If you go to the LCI     

international website and search exchange rates it will take you to the page, click on New Zealand then on the 

month that you are paying and it will give you the rate to use to convert it to New Zealand dollars. Have any 

trouble contact Treasurer James or myself and we can help. 

 

I hope to catch up with more of you next week with the 1st cabinet meeting in Invercargill and then the           

President’s Lunch on Sunday with Melissa Vinning as our guest speaker on the Charity Hospital.  

  

Regards  

DG Sue Fleury 
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14 Snippets 

15 Snippets 

16 Snippets 

17 Bulletins received    

18 Next Southern Flyer  16th August  

  

  

  

  

  

                 

 Please send your bulletins to 

 202f.editor@lionsclubs..org.nz 

 

1 Message from DG Sue 

2 LMLM  Award to PDG Liz Murray 

3                           Dr Jung Yul Choi 
4 Presidents Meal 
5 Dialysis Caravan for Sale 

 6                                        District Awards       

7 Clyde & Districts Wheelie Bin Project 

8                                                        LCIF 

9          202F Awards(more photos next issue)                  

10 Ohai –Nightcaps Community Award 

11 Riversdale change over 

12 Bits and  pieces 

13                                                    Club snippets 

     

PDG Dave Saunders presents Lloyd Morgan Life membership 

To 

PDG Liz murray 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations  liz from us all 

 

Photo taken by Lions Donald Lamont 
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7 July 2020 

Many thanks to all the 202F Lions Clubs who contributed over the past 14 years to the Dialysis Caravan         

project   .  

In March prior to the Covid-19 Lock down period the SDHB decommissioned the caravan to be used by            

dialysis patients. The caravan was then used by the Catlins Medical Centre as an isolation unit/room for the 

Covid testing of patient, but it is no longer required. 

Our directors decided that now is the time to sell the caravan.   

The caravan which has new vinyl flooring, been freshly painted inside and out, comes with the water pump 

and a large storage box at the front, has a TV and DVD player, a comfortable reclining chair and footstool  and 

the caravan is registered and comes with a WOF ready to go. The Owaka Lions Directors have suggested a 

price of $7000. 

It is set up for an individual to put in their own dialysis machine and filtering  system and they can then take 

their own holiday wherever and whenever they wish.  

 

The Directors wish to give “first option to purchase” the caravan to anyone from the 202F clubs. May 

be your Lions Club knows or has a connection to someone who would need or want this caravan.    

 

If you have any inquires phone Lion Alan Burgess 03 4158259 as soon as possible as there  already has been 

some (outside 202F) interest shown. 

 

Thank you so much for your  support over the years.  

 

There have been some wonderful letters 

of appreciation from users/clients who 

have enjoyed time away from home.  

 

Lion Alan Burgess 

Dialysis Caravan  

 

Project Convenor. 

03 4158259  

 

1st photo: The large storage box on the 
front is also included and houses the 
pump and hoses which are  included 
 
2nd photo: Sorry I have no photo of the 
caravan without the dialysis machine and 
the filter unit. Theses will not be included 
with the caravan. 
However the relining chair and foot rest, 
(not seen in photo) plus TV screen and 
DVD player and mobile drawer unit are 
included.  
Sorry the characters in the photo are also 
not included!!!!   
  
.  

Attention 202F Lions Clubs 
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202F Multi- media and Promotion and Public Relations 

 
District Governor Sue Fleury has asked me to be the District Media person. 

The positions is to help manage the District Facebook and media publications 

I encourage Clubs to have their own Social media pages to promote service to the community 

and communicate with club members. Also, to continue sending to our District Southern Flyer 

any photos and stories for the 2 x weekly publication. We have the Lion magazine that appears 

at club meetings as well as online editions, Clubs can also promote their Service in these. If 

you need any help with promotion please contact me on 202f.media@lionsclubs.org.nz or 

0272811803. 

District Awards  

We have had a challenging time in the past 6 months in many ways. One impact we have had 

with Covid is on the District awards with many days being cancelled which would have earned 

club points towards District Awards. 

But we will look to the future. Now the Lions year 2019-2020 is finished clubs can start to 

think about entering the 202F District Community Service award. 

This award is for the best Community service project. It matters not, how big or small but the 

inclusion of as many club members involved in promoting, producing and overall impact of 

the service project on the community. If clubs service project is chosen as the District Winner, 

the entry goes onto the Multiple District Ron Usmar for Community Service award to be         

presented at the Multiple District Convention. The Multiple District also has a Top Service 

Club award which is newly introduced and GST Allan Fluery has more information on this. 

Grassroots Electronic Bulletin award- 2 copies of 2 different months bulletins posted to me 

by 30th October 2020. Always good if there are links, videos and movement in this award. 

Ian Mathieson Bulletin Award- for the hard copy bulletin . Both awards must be informative 

with Local, National and International news. Interesting articles and preferable some photos. 

Attractively set out and most of all a good read. 

PDG Barbara Sharpe Environmental Photo contest 

Get your camera out and send those photos relating to weather, animal life, landscape, and 

Plant life. Must be from this District area 

Quiet Achiever award- Do you have that Lion in your club who works away tirelessly in the 

background, who keeps different areas of the club working like a well-oiled clock. Then  

Nominate them for this award. Please send a letter addressed to the District Governor giving 

their name and why your club thinks they should be recognised. 

Closing dates for the above awards is the 30th October 2020 

 

I will be sending out to clubs the information on how to enter the District awards. 

Any queries contact 

PDG Wendy Goodwin 

 mobile: 0272811803 

202f.media@lionsclubs.org.nz 

mailto:202f.media@lionsclubs.org.nz
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    Emerging to Navigate a New Normal 
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Well done ohai nightcaps 

202F Quiet Achievers 2018-2019 

Cockburn Quiet Achiever 

 
DG  Award 

Photo taken by Lions Donald Lamont 
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OHAI – NIGHTCAPS LIONS CLUB 

 

2020 COMMUNITY SERVICE AWARD 

Awarded To 

John and Carron Levett, 

Formerly of Wairio, No 1 R.D., Otautau. 

Presented At 

The monthly meeting of the Ohai Nightcaps Lions Club, 

Monday 3rd August, 2020 

Presented By 

Nick Perham, Ohai / Nightcaps Lions Club President and  

Lions 202F 2nd Vice District Governor Jerry Schuurmans. 

 

PURPOSE OF THE AWARD: 

To promote and recognise an individual’s public commitment, achievement, community service and leadership to the                            

Ohai / Nightcaps District. 

AWARDED: 

Bi-Annually, period 1st July to 30th June each twenty four months. 

 

John and Carron haves been awarded the 2020 Community Service Award for their long and dedicated service to the Ohai 

and Nightcaps community. 

Although they have recently sold their farm and have retired to Manapouri, their legacy in our community will be long          

recognized and remembered. 

SCHOOL BOARDS OF TRUSTEES 

Both John and Carron were dedicated parents during their children’s education with John serving on the Ohai School Board of        

Trustees and Carron on the Takitimu School Board at various times. 

LIONS CLUB 

John had a brief but productive period of membership in the Ohai / Nightcaps Lions Club during the mid 1990’s. He was involved 

with Door to Door Collections and served in the role of 3rd and 2nd Vice President before resigning in April 1998. 

RUGBY CLUB 

John has had a long membership of the Ohai Nightcaps Rugby Club, taking a period at most jobs with the club. This culminated in 

him and Carron both receiving Life Memberships recently. 

John had been the sideline reporter for the live broadcasting reports for the local Radio Station. 

John and Carron were usually involved each weekend with clubroom activities including the food and catering for each home game. 

John and Carron organised the Slink Skin Collection for the club over many years. This was a major fundraising activity for the 

Rugby Club. 

The Rugby club records only go back as far as 2008, however their involvement goes back a lot further than that date. 

NIGHTCAPS COMMUNITY MEDICAL TRUST 

Carron joined the local Medical Trust in Nightcaps in 2003 and served as Treasurer between 2004 and 2013 and Secretary from 2013 

until her resignation in early 2018. 

OHAI VOLUNTEER FIRE BRIGADE 

(now known as Fire and Emergency N.Z.) 

Carron joined the local Brigade in 2012 and gave 8 years of committed service. She is trained as a Medic and fire fighter and she has 

won the Ohai Fire Fighter of the Year Trophy, as voted by her fellow brigade members. 

She was the Treasurer of the Equipment Account. 

John Hogg, Chief Fire Officer commented that Carron is a person that gives her 100% effort every time at the station and at call outs 

with the highest of care. She was a great help with the recent Covid-19 Lock Down looking after the community. 

 

SUMMARY 

These two people have probably done many other community activities over the years that only they would know about. They are 

willing, able and happy to help anyone at the drop of a hat; they do a lot of things behind the scenes without being asked and without 

asking for anything in return 
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Riversdale Change Over 

Happy Days 

Sunday, Monday, Happy Days 

Tuesday, Wednesday, Happy Days 

Thursday, Friday, Happy Days 

Saturday, what a day 

Rockin' all week with you 

This day is ours 

Won't you be mine? (Oh Happy Days) 

This day is ours 

Oh, please be mine (oh Happy Days) 

Hello sunshine, goodbye rain 

She's wearin' my school ring on a chain 

She's my steady, I'm her man 

I'm gonna love her all I can 

This day is ours 

Won't you be mine? (Oh Happy Days) 

This day is ours 

Oh, please be mine (oh Happy Days) 

Gonna cruise her 'round the town 

Show everybody what I've found 

Rock 'n' roll with all my friends 

Hopin' the music never ends 

This day is ours 

Won't you be mine? (Oh Happy Days) 

This day is ours 

Oh, please be mine (oh Happy Days) 

Sunday, Monday, Happy Days 

Tuesday, Wednesday, Happy Days 

Thursday, Friday, Happy Days 

Saturday, what a day 

Rockin' all week with you 

This day is ours 

Won't you be mine? (Oh Happy Days) 

This day is ours 

Oh, please be mine (oh Happy Days) 

Goodbye grey sky, hello blue 

'Cause nothing can hold me when I hold you 

It feels so right, can't be wrong 

Rockin' and rollin' all week long 

This day is ours 

Won't you be mine? (Oh Happy Days) 

This day is ours 

Oh, please be mine (oh Happy Days) 

Hello sunshine, goodbye rain 

She's wearin' my school ring on a chain 

She's my steady, I'm her man 

I'm gonna love her all I can 

This day is ours 

Won't you be mine? (Oh Happy Days) 

This day is ours 

Oh, please be mine (oh Happy Days) 

These Happy Days are yours and mine 

Won't you be mine? (Oh Happy Days) 

These Happy Days are yours and mine 

Oh, please be mine (oh Happy Days) 

This 

 

Looked 

A 

 

Great 

night 
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 Lion Members 

 in 2019-2020 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1340 

1350 

30 June 2019 

31st August 

1345 30th September 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1346 30 October 

30 November 
1359 

1356 
31 December 

1351 31 January 
1342 29 February 

31 March 1348 

31 July 
1347 

1341 30 April 

31 May 
1334 

Alexandra dunstan 

 

Our main fundraiser (apart from raffles) if they are still viable, is the Earnscleugh Fair.  

 

The Changeover is Pot Luck at Presidents place and was held on   Monday 6th July at 6 pm. 

30 June  : -( 1299 
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Wanaka Leos                                                                                                                                                                                                

Result received  below from the sorted coins  from the Leos July meeting that was sent to Lower Hutt for “Heads Up For Kids “                                                                                                                                                                                                

Many thanks for the latest HU4K delivery which we processed last week.                                                                                                      

It weighed in at 33.425kg; contained 7935 coins and 17 bank notes and was valued at $415.74.                                                             

Please pass on our thanks to the Leos for their great work.                                                                                                                     

Regards 

Roy and John (Counting Room) 

At the August meeting the Leos will be making Hand warmers. This will also be a lesson to some in how to use a sewing machine. 

Wanaka & District 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Owaka                                                                                                                                                  

That proceeds from saleyards project goes to Owaka Swimming pool upgrade” To be returned if project doesn’t go ahead.                 

Linoleum to lift at Tautuku Lodge -Working-bee on Wednesday 8/7/20 at 1pm.Scrap battery collection on-going, we will put               

advertisement in The Catlins Connection. Wedding support job next January, need to work out costing to supply tables etc. Lions 

convention in Owaka late March 2022.  Starting preparations  Clinton Lions are fundraising $24000 for a Medical Mannequin for 

South Otago  St John, asking all clubs to contribute 

Southland Girls High                                                                                                                                                                                      

Last year we (SGHS Leo Club) ran a fundraising quiz night, with 

Number 10 Youth One Stop Shop as the charity of choice. 

Mackenzie Middlemiss, Leo Club chairperson (Left) presented          

Candace Bangura, Number 10 Director (Right), with a cheque for 

$800 from our Leo Club quizz evening last year. This year in the 

Southland Girls High School Leo Club we have planned many great 

activities which will benefit the wider Invercargill community as 

well as giving our members a great opportunity to help volunteer 

around Invercargill. Next week we will be holding a bake sale to 

raise money for Koha Kai. Our plans for next term are to get in-

volved in some more community events such as Daffodil Day and 

hold our annual Quiz Night which is always the highlight of our Leo 

year 

Wanaka Lions Biking 

Group members reclaiming 

their youth on their 45km 

ride to Dingleburn Station 

recently. 
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Lawrence 

The year 2020 will always be known as the year COVID 19 changed the world. It has challenged the Lawrence Lions Club as it has 

many of the businesses that support us. We, like everyone, have had to be resourceful and adapt as each level brought new            

restrictions and our thoughts are with those businesses as they navigate the coming months. The Club welcomed 4 new members 

while saying goodbye to 5. 

Our 2019 - 2020 calendar looked like this: 

July: Soup and Vegie delivery. 

Aug: Urgent firewood delivery. 

         Working bee at Weatherstones Daffodil and Brewery site. 

Sept: Lions and St John hosted a very successful Men’s Health Night. 

Oct:  Annual cake stall. 

Nov: Lions in conjunction with the Lawrence Tuapeka Community Board laid a new path at the Harrington Court flats. 

Dec: We held our community Christmas Luncheon. 

         BBQ caravan operated at the Miller’s Flat Rodeo. 

Jan:  BBQ caravan operated at the Lawrence Gymkhana. 

         BBQ caravan operated at the Lawrence Rodeo. 

Feb: Lions Trail Bike ride. This a keenly anticipated event and provides the Lawrence Area School PTA their biggest fundraising 

project for the year. 

March: The Great Aussie Bush Fire Quiz. $1518.00 

              Lions helped behind the scenes at the Health Centre Garden Party. 

              Honey donated and delivered to 60 residents. 

COVID STRIKES: Lions supported Council, Lawrence Fire Brigade and Clutha Civil Defence is forming a response team during 

this very extraordinary time. 

April: 2 wood deliveries. 

May: All Lions members contributed canned food to the Lawrence Combined Churches Foodbank. 

          Lions helped deliver “good will” fruit and veggie parcels with the LCC Foodbank. 

          2nd delivery of fruit and veggie parcels. 

June: Firewood delivery. 

          Soup and swede deliveries to 110 homes. 

 Monetary donations made throughout the year were: Tuapeka Vintage Club, Law Toy Library, Law Car Club, Law Fire Brigade, 

Waitahuna Play Group, Law Presbyterian Church, Waitahuna School, Tuapeka Aquatic Centre, Law Rodeo Club, Sth Otago       

Kindergarten, Law Gymkhana Club, Law Skate Park, St John Law, Otago Rescue Helicopter, Law Bowls, TH Inc, 2x Rugby Youth, 

Aerobic Gymnast to Netherlands, Otago community Hospice, Fred Hollows Foundation, Camp Quality, 

Community Fireworks, Life Education Trust, Sth Otago Blind, LAS Prize Giving, Milton/Law Pony Club, LAS PTA, Law Junior 

Netball, Law Youth Group. 

Your 2020-2021 Lions Club Members are: 

Officers: President Ronald Alderton       1st VP Jude Gamble     2nd VP Jamie Benington    3rd VP Alison Joyce 

Treasurer Karen Robertson      Secretary Alison Joyce    Directors:  Wendy Haywood   Diane Robinson   Steve Anderson 

Kirk Anderson   Libby Hindmarsh. Zone Chairperson Jane Hogg. Members: Paul Wilson, Min Bain, Symon Howard, Russell 

Homer, Paul Eason, David Robertson, Andrew Gray, Jock Martin, Bob Burnett, Sarah Murray, Sam Smith Keily Smith, Bill 

McKnight, Peter Cummings, Tom Henderson, Steven McTavish, Shar Conder, Petrina Davey, Lee-Ann Parkes, John Auld, Jim 

Roughan, Jason Lyders, Peter Ponsonby, Gary Crawford, Nigel Homer. 

Members are always happy to talk to prospective new members so give us a ring if you would like to be part of this community          

focused group. 

Next year will read differently with many of our beneficiaries missing out due to the cancellation of our      
Winter crop night and our golf competition. 
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Cromwell 

Lions Tales 

What a surreal time we are living in with an uncertain future ahead of us all.  We survived the Covid-19 enforced 

lockdown and are now back waiting to see how the transition into post lockdown activities progresses.  Like 

everyone else our activities were curtailed for the past three months and we are now commencing projects that 

were put on hold. 

The Cromwell Lions annual Queen’s Birthday Mystery Garage Sale event has been rescheduled to Saturday 18
th

 

July.  Maps will be available from 8:30am, at the Lions caravan, which will be located on Alpha Street, near the 

Cromwell Bowling Club.  We will be next to the Rotary Clubs annual book sale and so you will also be able to 

see what they have on offer.  The garage sale is in support of Rotary to help raise funds for the Cromwell Youth 

Trust.  Members from The Hangout Youth Centre will be onsite with a popup kitchen, with fresh baking and a 

hot drink.  Should you wish to hold a Garage Sale, all it will cost is $20 and we will get as many people looking 

at your treasures as possible (refer the advertisement in this paper).  Please phone Syd on 445 3644 or Russ on 

0274 510 737 to register your garage sale. 

Another project that has been on hold is the upgrading of the Lions garden at Old Cromwell.  We were recently able to 

remove flax bushes & other unhealthy plants from the steep bank that Cromwell Lions maintain at Old Cromwell, refer 

photos.  

A big thank you to Weka Landscaping, Heavy Trax Hire and Fulton Hogan for their invaluable assistance to remove the 

unwanted vegetation. 

 

The club apologises to anyone who intended to use the barbeque we recently installed in Old Cromwell as we 

have had issues with the gas certification.  This necessitated the disconnection of the gas and replacement fit-

tings.  As you can imagine this was not achievable during the lockdown and we are now able to get the neces-

sary parts to ensure the barbeque will be operational this spring season. 

We recently held our changeover night and now a new board and president will get the opportunity to identify 

the ways in which “We Serve” this wonderful community of ours will continue.  Past president Graham Sim was 

all smiles as he handed the reins to new president Russ Fowler.  

Finally, please do not forget the Lions recycling schemes in place.                                                                               

Cromwell Pharmacy collect used eye glasses on our behalf, to assist those in the Pacific Islands with poor 

sight.   

Old engine/solar batteries can be dropped off at the Transfer Station and at Great Southern on Hughes                             

Crescent.                                                                                                                                                                                          

Can tabs and the aluminium tops/necks from wine bottles, can also be dropped off at Cromwell Pharmacy.  This 

collection is able to support the families of children that need to visit Starship hospital for kidney disease          

treatment and are unable to access government assistance.   

We are rearing to go for our first post Covid-19 outing of the food caravans at Light up 

Winter on July 18
th

 and look forward to seeing you there.  

 

Should you be interested in joining Cromwell Lions please contact Russ Fowler 

(President) on 0274 510 737 or Trevor Shaw (Membership Chairperson) on 445 4409  
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Invercargill Host 

Our major fundraiser each year is the Magic Show and this year that is going to look quite different from what it has been in the past 

particularly in how it is presented this year as it will not be a stage show like in other years. It will be interesting to see what sort of 

impact this and the current financial situation is going to have on the final amount that we will be able to present to the community 

this time next year. 

Wyndham Pioneer                                                                                                             

Wyndham Pioneer Lions celebrated its 40th anniversary of its club on Saturday 18th July after being delayed from March because of 

Covid 19.  

35 people enjoyed a lovely meal & Chair person  Barbara William's read out what has been achieved over the past 40 years. Barbara 

was the Chartering President at that time. They still  have 5 members that Chartered in1980 in the club. Jennifer Clearwater, Glennis 

McKenzie, Joan Young, Barbara Williams, Beatrice Johnston.                                                                                                                 

Incoming President Lion Jenny Scobie outlined the work that each of the members had done over the years & then presented them 

with a 40yr pin & a glass plate engraved with their names on it. They then cut the anniversary cake which everyone enjoyed with tea 

& coffee . 

Winton central southland                                                                                             

The Zone meeting was very nice, nice meal and good company. We are not doing very much at the moment, we do have meals on 

wheels to do next week. The meal out last month was another enjoyable meal. The parking was almost full when we got there and a 

member came home with a scratch on the car.                                                                                                                                            

I love this story:- We had to have the garage door repaired. The repairman told us that one of our problems was that we did 

not have a 'large' enough motor on the opener. I thought for a minute, and said that we had the largest one made at that 

time, a 1/2 horsepower. He shook his head and said, 'You need a 1/4 horsepower.' I responded that 1/2 was larger than 1/4 

and he said, 'NOOO, it's not. Four is larger than two.' We haven't used that repairman since...                                                   

 

Riversdale                                                                                                                                

SPEAKER at July meeting: Mike Crymble Basically, a RAF pilot for 28 years, 14 years as a Royal pilot... - Then a pilot for the rich 

and famous for a further 16 years. People like - Elton John, Jude Law, Gwyneth Paltrow, etc. Very successful Haydrive resulted in 

approximately $19,000 being raised. It was good to see a good turnout of members to help him. 

Threads of Friendship never break 

Thank you for the laughter, for the good times that we share. Thanks for always listening, for trying to be fair. Thank you for the 

comfort, when things are going bad, Thank you for the shoulder to cry on when I’m sad. This verse is a reminder that all my lifetime 

through, I’ll be thanking Heaven for a special friend like you. 

A working bee in the next month installing the chain in Berwick Street. Riversdale Information boards updated and tidied up and this 

will be bought up at our tea meeting for the project committee to take a look at. The information on it is barely readable and very out 

of date. 

On a sunny cold July afternoon on Friday, 3 July, another successful annual hay and baleage competition was held at Andrews 

Transport yards in Riversdale, commencing with the judging at 1.30pm of 184 entries received from local farmers, which were down 

from last year’s entries of about 14 entries,  The Riversdale Lions started this competition 44years ago. 
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Zone 1 

Cromwell  

 Cromwell Golden Age  

Cromwell Lake Dunstan   

Queenstown     

Wanaka & Districts    

Wanaka Upper Clutha  

Wanaka Leos      
Zone 2 

Alexandra               

Alexandra Dunstan   

Clyde & Districts       

Omakau Districts   (Please share some club news)                      

Maniototo       

Ranfurly Maniototo Pakeke  
  Zone 3 

Clinton     

Clutha Valley                                           

Lawrence      

Owaka                                                            

Roxburgh & District   

West Otago  

Balclutha  (please share some club news) 
Zone 4 

Balfour    

Lumsden         

Mossburn & Districts  (please share some club news )            

Mossburn Nth Southland  (Please share some club news)    

Riversdale     

Te Anau                                               

Te Anau Kepler     
Zone 5 

Gore Hokonui                   

Gore Host  (Please share some club news)                                        

Gore Pakeke                                                                          

Gore River Valley   

Mataura     ( Please share some club news) 

Toi Tois Tokonui         

Wyndham   (Please share some club news)  

Wyndham Pioneer    
Zone 6 

Makarewa      

Ohai Nightcaps      
Otautau      

Riverton            

Tuatapere & Districts   

Winton                                                          

Winton Central Southland  

James Hargest College Leos   
Zone 7 

Invercargill Central       

Invercargill Host                                                                                      

Stewart Island       

Waihopai City       

Waikiwi          

Southland Girls High Leos     

  

 = Article  received 

 = Bulletin received 

   

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Bulletins/ Articles- Received from July 1st- - - 2020 till 30th June 2021 
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202 F’s Southern Flyer  Editor  Ann Saunders 

Email:  202f.editor@lionsclubs.org.nz 
 
Happy to receive your bulletins by email.     
 
                                   

 Phone 0274344188  
 

Next Issue :  156 
Sunday 16th August 2020 
 

Covering note -Tag- 

This cheque to go 

Diabetes 1 or Camp quality 

CMF or Club dues etc etc 

2000.00 Lions International District 202F 

202F District Treasurer 

PDG James Whyte 

Nelsen Ridge Road, RD3 

Alexandra 9393 

Two thousand Dollars  

 

 

 

 

     https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/  

POST TO 

 

Cabinet have recently set up a 202F Facebook page for use by all members 
of the Lions family to promote projects and activities within your 
Clubs.  The link to the page is https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/, so 
please feel free to ‘like’ the page, and to post pictures and stories from 
the goings on in your Clubs.  Special thanks to Donald Lamont who         
provided the disk of photos from Convention in Maniototo for inclusion 
on the page. 

NOTE CHANGE OF 202F TREASURER 

https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/
http://www.google.co.nz/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwizmceg4YLMAhWDkpQKHQWaDL0QjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.underconsideration.com%2Fbrandnew%2Farchives%2Fnew_logo_for_facebook_done_in-house_with_eric_olson.php&psig
https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/

